Annual Performance Update
This is a friendly reminder to our new and existing providers that the deadline for the annual WIOA Eligible Training Provider (ETP) Student Data Report (SDR) for Program Year 2021 (PY’21) is July 11, 2022. You must submit all student data from July 1, 2020, through June 30, 2022. Failure to report student data for your programs by the due date will result in removal from the Statewide ETPL.
You will receive an email with the link to the PY’21 SDR template and detailed instructions on how to complete this report.
The automated delivery of this report requires your student data for all current programs to be listed on the Statewide ETPL. Password-protect the spreadsheet and submit it via email to ETP.HelpDesk@twc.texas.gov by July 11, 2022.
Under 20 Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) §680.470, Registered Apprenticeship Programs are not required to submit student data.
Additional information and resources are available on the ETP webpage at https://twc.texas.gov/partners/eligible-training-providers.
If you have any questions about the report or if the contact information for the provider has changed, please contact us at ETP.HelpDesk@twc.texas.gov for assistance, and we will be happy to help.
Thank you,
Texas Workforce Commission
ETP Performance Reporting
